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              Tollcross Community Council

                                         A G M 
Minutes Wednesday 26 May 2021  7 pm
BY ZOOM
1.       Welcome and Apologies – 
Present:  Fiona Allen, Richard Allen(Acting Chair), Paul Beswick(Treasurer), Iain Black, Roger Colkett, Andy Devenport, Liz Summerfield . 
CEC Councillors: Cllr Joanna Mowat. 
Members of the public: Donald Craig, Rory Fellows, Gillian Martin, Chris Senna. 
Apologies: Karen Doran. 
The Acting Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2.       Minutes of the AGM held on 26 June 2019
This was the last AGM held. That the minutes were a true record was proposed by Iain Black and seconded by Liz Summerfield and agreed unanimously by the meeting.

3.       Review by the Acting Chair.
The acting chair’s written report summarized some of the difficulties we have faced in the absence of main office bearers and, of course, the pandemic. It outlined the way we have managed to function and listed some of our future challenges and the efforts we must make to benefit our community. The meeting acknowledged the veracity of the report.
4.        Financial Report
The treasurer presented the audited accounts for 2019-2020 and 2020-2021 and explained that financial activity had been low on account of our curtailed operations. He answered questions on some of the numbers given. A vote was taken and the accounts were approved unanimously by the meeting.

5.      Community Engagement Report
The report was presented to the meeting and noted.

6.      Election of Office Bearers
The following were appointed:

Chair: Richard Allen – propose by Iain Black, seconded by Roger Colkett

Treasurer:  Paul Beswick – proposed by Iain Black, seconded by Liz Summerfield

Engagement Officer:  Liz Summerfield – proposed by Andy Devenport and seconded by 

Paul Beswick

The three posts were endorsed unanimously by the meeting.

There were no nominations for Secretary so this vacancy will need to be addressed with some urgency.

7.   AOCB
a)  Co-option of new Community Councillors;

Donald Craig and Gillian Martin, both present at the meeting, were unanimously co-opted as new Community Councillors. They were welcomed by the meeting.

b) There was no other business.

The meeting was closed and a date for the next AGM is to be decided.
